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LARIMER COUNTY BOARD OF HEALTH – May 29th, 2020 
  
The Larimer County Board of Health (BoH) convened a special meeting at 3:06 p.m. virtually through 
Zoom due to the COVID-19 pandemic.  
  
Members Present:            
Jennifer Lee 
Dr. Bernard Birnbaum  
Brian DelGrosso 
Janna West Kowalski 
Teri Olson 
  
Executive Secretary:​ Tom Gonzales 
 
County Staff:​ Andrea Clement-Johnson, Kelli Curl, Phillip Daniel, Kelsey Lyon, Chris Manley, Katie 
O’Donnell, Lorenda Volker, Laura Walker, Adam Crowe, Christopher Urbina, Jason Eisenbach, Frank 
Haug, 
 
Call to Order​ - Jennifer Lee, Board President, called the meeting to order at 3:09 p.m. 
 
Public Comment ​- No comments 
 
Approval of May 15th Minutes 

Action - ​Janna West-Kowalski moved to approve. Dr. Bernard Birnbaum seconded the motion.  
Motion was unanimously approved. 

 
UPDATES 
 
Directors Update - ​Tom Gonzales, Public Health Director, provided an update on COVID-19 
 

Jason Eisenbach, Deputy Operations Section Chief, gave an update on the early warning triggers 
for our COVID-19 response. 
 
Katie O’Donnell, Public Information Officer and Chris Manley, Operations Section Chief, provided 
updates on the state of our local COVID-19 variance. 
 
Chris Manley, Operations Section Chief, gave an overview on operations, PCR testing and 
contact tracing status. 
 

 



 
Kelsey Lyon, Outbreak Task Force Lead, gave an update on our local COVID-19 outbreaks. 
 
Katie O’Donnell, Public Information Officer, gave an update on communications. 
 
Dr. Chris Urbina, COVID-19 Medical Director, gave an update on the testing roadmap. 

 
 

Public Health Order Extension 
 

Action -​ Dr. Bernard Birnbaum made a motion to extend the Public Health Order regarding face 
coverings. Janna West-Kowalski seconded the motion. 

Motion was unanimously approved. 
 

Board of Health Letter to the Community 
Action - ​Jennifer Lee motioned to write a letter to the community thanking them for their hard  
work in suppressing COVID-19. There was no second and a vote was called for. 

Motion was unanimously approved. 
 
  
The meeting adjourned at 4:45 p.m. 
 
 


